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Prison Visit

L L Is there anyone who can talk to me? 9

66 | feel bored and down, is there anyone who can listen to me? L A4

With the ease of the COVID-19 pandemic, the Correctional Services Department has
resumed social visits to persons in custody. In case you have not been visited by
family, friends, or volunteers for the past 60 days or above, please mail the Prisoners’
Friends' Association and we will arrange volunteers to visit you accordingly. If you are
interested, please mail to P.O. Box 44001, Shau Kei Wan, Hong Kong. Write your
name, number, the institution, return address, and “Prison Visit” on the envelope.

We look forward to hearing from you.
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1. Visiting hours from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
2. Each visit should not exceed 30 minutes.

3. Volunteers are required to produce identification for verification.
Remember to bring your Hong Kong Identify Card and the visitor's card which was provided by CSD.

4. Do not offer any gifts or items to a person in custody.
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Global Snaps - Ramadan

Ramadan is one of the Five Pillars of Islam, which includes declaration of faith, prayer, fasting (or Ramadan),
almsgiving, and making pilgrimage to the holy city of Mecca. The Five Pillars of Islam form the foundation of Muslims’
lives and Islamic religious practices. Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic calendar. Ramadan ran from 22nd
March to 21st April in this year.

Muslims refrain from eating, drinking, smoking, entertaining, and engaging in sexual activity from dawn till dusk during
Ramadan. Muslims who are exempt from fasting include travelers, the elderly, those who are sick, children who have
not reached puberty, as well as pregnant, breastfeeding, and menstruating women. They can make up for missed fasts
later or give in charity as an alternative. Fasting can make Muslims to grow in morality and prompt them to help
people in need.

Eid al-Fitr (the festival of breaking the fast) marks the end of Ramadan, and Muslims celebrate this festival. During Eid
al-Fitr, Muslims usually dress up themselves, perform prayers in mosques, visit family and friends, and exchange gifts.
Muslims celebrate Eid al-Fitr with special food. For example, Muslims in Indonesia prepare ketupat (a rice cake packed
inside a diamond-shaped container of woven coconut leaf) and opor (chicken cooked in coconut milk) for family and
friends.

Muslims scaled back their Ramadan celebrations this year due to global inflation. The Pakistan’'s government
launched food distribution centers during Ramadan to give free flour to low-income families. Unfortunately,
stampedes at some food distribution centers caused casualties. In Egypt, the government opened discount Ramadan
markets, where food was on sale at up to 30% lower prices than elsewhere.

Muslims in Europe and the U.S. were affected as well. In the U.K, about half of Muslim households live in poverty, and
nearly one in five Muslims rely on handouts from food banks. New York City partnered with charities to distribute
7,500 free iftar meals to families in need during Ramadan.

If Muslims in custody would like to share your own experiences and thoughts on Ramadan, please contribute articles
to editors of PFA newsletter.
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Still humer, still dreaming

Still Human

The story begins in summer.

Cheong-wing is a wheelchair-bound solitary who is paralysed due to an
industrial accident and his wife and son are separated from him. Evelyn came
from the Philippines to Hong Kong to work as a caregiver to earn a living. These
two strangers have different backgrounds and languages, but they live under
the same roof. They face difficulties in getting along and do not trust each other.

Destiny brings them together. They get to know each other better over time.

Evelyn tells Cheong-wing that her dream is to become a photographer.
However, Cheong-wing says he does not have any dream as he is
good-for-nothing. Cheong-wing asks Evelyn why he is so miserable. Evelyn
comforts him by saying that while he cannot change his destiny, he can change
his attitude towards it.

Cheong-wing buys Evelyn a camera to help her pursue her dream. He also
encourages her to take part in a photography competition. One of Evelyn’s
entries, which is titled “Dream Giver’, is a photo of Cheong-wing sitting in a
wheelchair and handing out a red balloon.

People who dealt a bad hand in life can pursue their dreams. They can also help
others to pursue dreams.

Cheong-wing secretly refers Evelyn to a photographer.  Evelyn tells
Cheong-wing’s son that the dream of his father is to go on a graduation trip with
him. Finally, Evelyn becomes a photography assistant, while Cheong-wing’s son
agrees to visit Cheong-wing and have a graduation trip with him.

The story ends in summer. Evelyn bids farewell to Cheong-wing and pursues her

dream.

Who says that you are a lonely person who dealt a bad hand in life? If you open
your heart, you will find that God has brought a fellow traveler to you. He or she
will accompany you to get through tough times and enjoy life's journey with
you. You will no longer be lonely when you have such a fellow traveler.

Who says that you do not deserve to dream? Dream is not necessarily lofty, but
it can help you find your target of life and let you see hopes. While destiny plays
tricks on us, it cannot stop us from pursuing our dreams. Taking Cheong-wing
and Evelyn as an example, they think positive as they have dreams.

What is your dream?
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Introduction of PFA
The Prisoners’ Friends' Association (PFA) was established in

#m#E Editor: Jessica Ho, Kent Wong
=%t Design: Kristie Ip

E R ] 1982. It is a voluntary organisation and does not have any
IRED BB PIRIEIR ? N BARE BRI RS religious background. Our aim is to give friendship to

RN ERIE WS AR o prisoners, especially those who have no regular visitors. We

hope to be able to help prisoners cope with imprisonment as

Visits of volunteers well as prepare for rehabilitation. PFA members are of
Would you like a PFA volunteer to visit you? If yes, please tell different nationalities and can communicate with Chinese and
your Welfare Officer. foreign prisoners.
EMREIS _ . \ _ :

. N e . SEBRH A FEEAEEREAESHENNR ZENRR  KE
AABBREAMHETIRDBER ? MRIFEREKMA &R HAE TR AR IR T RN HERER - R EHCHE
WETEE B2 2 [B)] REE] - 2m B EEIBEBA o RIEN - 1SERE - RIS E R

TMZEE » R BANEEESERNT AR °
[B] RES ] AEEBSE [E5SDEBHEE -

Disclaimer: The purpose of this Member Newsletter is to maintain the
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Correspondence with volunteers
How's about being penfriend with our volunteers?

If you are interested, please join our “Penfriend Program:
Love Mails Around” by mailing to “P.O. Box 44001, Shau Kei
Wan, Hong Kong". Please write your name, number, return

N/

o

address (the institution), and "Penfriend Program: Love Mails

Around” on the envelope.
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